





Gloucester and Severnside Cooperative Society in Brunswick
Road was perhaps a not inappropriate venue particularly in view
of the amount of shoe leather expended in walking the street, roads
and lanes of Gloucestershire when the properties were checked and
recorded.

The original Gloucestershire Post Code Directory of 1968 was
based on dividing the county into sections containing the main
towns of Gloucester, Cheltenham, Stroud (including the sur-
rounding villages and Stonehouse), Cirencester and nearby vil-
lages, followed by the remaining areas sub-divided into
Gloucestershire, West, North and South. This format however, was
found in use to be impracticable and subsequent directories were
amended on several occasions. This has resulted in the present
directory listing all places from Ashleworth to Wotton-under-Edge
in alphabetical order.

Although post codes were completed and introduced in
Gloucestershire in 1968 it was not until 1984, as previously
mentioned, that actual mechanised sorting of post coded mail took
place. The disparity between the introduction date and when
machine sorting commenced can be traced to a number of factors.
Problems nationwide stemmed from a moratorium in 1972 on the
use of machine sorting over the rate of payment for coding desk
work by various staff associations. There was also initially a low
percentage of letters being posted with a post code included in the
address and in the case of Gloucester in addition to the above
difficulties there was insufficient accommodation at the George
Street sorting office to take the new machines.

Eventually, all these problems were resolved and following
agreement by Gloucester City Council’s Planning Sub-Committee
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in March 1983 for a new sorting office in Eastern Avenue, all was
set for the culmination of the efforts of the post code project team
of 1967/68. Plans for the new sorting office building were
completed under the direction of Mr Angood’s successor as Head
Postmaster, Ted Clark, with a team led by Bob Taylor. The office
was finished by mid 1984; the machines were brought into use in
October and on Wednesday 24 April 1985 His Royal Highness The
Duke of Gloucester unveiled a commemorative plaque at the office
and declared the new complex officially open. Changes are,
however, continuing with the introduction in 1991 of Optical
Character Recognition (OCR) machines capable of reading and
processing typed, post coded addresses at 36,000 per hour.

The future holds more revolutionary changes such as bar
coding of business mail, video coding and containerisation. One
wonders what the great reformer of 1840 would now make of the
Royal Mail of 1993 and the many transitions since the birth of the
Penny Post.
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